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PREPROPOSAL STATEMENT OF INQUIRY

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
[Filed November 2, 2022, 12:57 p.m.]

Subject of Possible Rule Making: Chapter 246-70 WAC, Cannabis 
product compliance. The department of health (department) is opening 
this chapter to consider updating the term "marijuana" to "cannabis," 
to examine the definition of compliant product, review compliant prod-
uct labeling, and align quality assurance standards with the Washing-
ton state liquor and cannabis board (WSLCB).

Statutes Authorizing the Agency to Adopt Rules on this Subject: 
RCW 69.50.375; 2SHB 1210 (chapter 16, Laws of 2022).

Reasons Why Rules on this Subject may be Needed and What They 
Might Accomplish: Updating the rules with the term cannabis would im-
plement and reflect 2022 statutory changes made by 2SHB 1210 (chapter 
16, Laws of 2022).

Technical changes may need to be made to quality assurance stand-
ards to align with recent updates in rule from WSLCB.

Reviewing the current classifications for compliant cannabis 
products and the difference between tax exempt product verses medical 
cannabis product, which requires additional testing and a preselected 
label.

Reviewing the compliant product labeling requirements is in re-
sponse to a petition which the department granted in June 2022.

Other Federal and State Agencies that Regulate this Subject and 
the Process Coordinating the Rule with These Agencies: WSLCB and the 
Washington state department of revenue regulate licensed marijuana re-
tailers that may have an interest in this proposal. We have organized 
meetings, discussions, and email correspondence with both agencies re-
garding this rule proposal.

Process for Developing New Rule: Collaborative rule making.
Interested parties can participate in the decision to adopt the 

new rule and formulation of the proposed rule before publication by 
contacting Shannon Angell, P.O. Box 47860, Olympia, WA 98501-7860, 
phone 360-236-2820, fax 360-236-2901, TTY 711, email 
shannon.angell@doh.wa.gov, website www.doh.wa.gov.

Additional comments: Rule-making notices will be delivered via 
GovDelivery. To receive notices, interested persons may sign up for 
any or all of the lists. Please go to https://public.govdelivery.com/
accounts/WADOH/subscriber/new. After signing in, please click open the 
box labeled "Health Systems Quality Assurance." Next, click open the 
box labeled "Health Professions." From there, check the "Medical Can-
nabis Program" box. You may also check any other box of the profes-
sions listed that you may be interested in.

November 2, 2022
Kristin Peterson, JD

Chief of Policy
for Umair A. Shah MD, MPH

Secretary
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